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To: All Parish Presidents 
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Directive #7 

 

 

It was so good to see so many of you at the recent diocesan convention. I hope you were able to 

make some new friends and learnt something to take back to your councils. We were truly 

honoured to have Margaret Ann Jacobs, National President and Anne Madden, Provincial 

President-Elect attend our convention. The Huron-Perth councils did a marvelous job of organizing 

the convention for us. 

 

The fall regional meetings will be upon us in September and October. The diocesan executive will 

be starting to plan these meetings over the summer and will provide you with the details as soon 

as they are available. These events are not only for your council executive, but also for any member 

to attend. They are a time to learn, share and make new friends. 

  

Rebecca McCarrell and I will be representing you at the provincial convention in Thunder Bay in 

July and the national convention in Charlottetown in August. We are looking forward to meeting 

with other members from across our vast country. Please keep us in your prayers during this time. 

 

Next year will be elections for the London Diocesan Council. I encourage you to discern if you 

are being called to let your name stand for nomination. You will be hearing from Marie-Theresa 

Lamphier, Past-President/Nominations and Elections later in the fall. 

 

I hope you have a restful summer with family and friends so you can return for the busy fall season 

in September. 

 

May God bless you as you continue your good works. Our Lady of Good Counsel, pray for us.  

  

Angela 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Organization Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Rebecca McCarrell, President-Elect London Diocesan Chairperson, Organization 

Date:  May 2017 

Directive # 6   

Alleluhia, He is Risen, Alleluhia! 

What a pleasure it was to meet many of our members at the 97th Annual Convention held in 
Stratford this past April!  What a great way to educate our membership on the journey of 
Autism, and Post Traumatic Stress.  We each can take what we learned back to our membership 
to engage in an activity to promote these causes.  These actions empower others to continue to 
champion social justice and community issues through the various streams of government and 
agencies to assist those in need. 
 
For years, you have heard how important succession planning is to keep every council alive and 
well!  In today’s terms, this is called Strategic Planning.  Strategic planning is an organization’s 
process of defining its direction (goals) and making decisions on allocating its resources to 
pursue these goals.  The National office of the CWL began this process by the revamping of the 
annual reports.  Prior to the 2016 national convention, a strategic planning committee was 
formed (consisting of PP Barbara Dowding, P Margaret-Ann Jacobs, P-E Ann Gorman) and 
commenced information studying for the League.  At the national convention in August 2017, 
the attendees and those who wish to join by “live-feed” will be taking part in an analysis of the 
League’s strengths, weaknesses, opportunities and threats.  Please plan for Tuesday August 8, 
2017 11 am should you wish to participate.  And on Wednesday, August 9, 2017 9 am, the 
steering committee will present a summary. 

These types of great discussions can be held at the local level as well.  It is great to have a plan 
in place for at least your next year.  I encourage you to have round table discussions with your 
councils where members can voice their vision of your council.  After this type of meeting, 
gather the ideas and have a committee or executive committee summarize the discussions.  
From here a vision and goals can be set for your council.   If you would like to have assistance 
with this, please do not hesitate to contact me at rebecca.mccarrell@yahoo.ca    

If any of your council will be attending the Ontario Convention July 8 – 12 in Thunder Bay, our 

Diocesan Dinner will be held Monday July 10.   I will be reserving a restaurant for our dinner.  

So far there are over 30 members attending.  Please email me if any of your council will be 

attending:  rebecca.mccarrell@yahoo.ca 

mailto:rebecca.mccarrell@yahoo.ca
mailto:rebecca.mccarrell@yahoo.ca
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To: All Parish Presidents, Recording Secretary Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Elisabeth Duggan, Recording Secretary 

Date:  May 2017 

I would first like to say how wonderful it was to see so many of you at Convention, renewing 

friendships and sharing how the Holy Spirit has inspired us.   

 

Directive # 6 

I want to review “Amendment” what it is and its purpose.  

 

• The purpose of the motion to amend is to change or clarify the previous motion made.  

• You may want to add a certain word or words to clarify the motion under consideration. 

• You may want to remove a word or words or even a sentence from the previous motion. 

• The chair should allow full discussion to amendment but restrict discussion to the original 

motion. 

• There needs to be a vote on the amendment making sure again they are not voting on the 

original motion.  If the amendment is passed the original motion is amended. 

• If the amendment is defeated, another amendment may be proposed with the same process 

as before. 

 

“Spirit of the Living God, open our hearts and minds to experience the unconditional love of 

God.” 

May Our Lady of Good Counsel bless you 

Elisabeth Duggan 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Correspondence Secretary  

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Madeleine Visser, Correspondence Secretary  

Date:  May 2017 

Directive # 6 

O God the giver of all good and perfect gifts, let us, who seek the refuge of 
Mary, obtain in all our wants, troubles and affairs, good counsel, help and 
assistance for the sake of Jesus Christ Your Son. Bishop Klein, former National Director CWL 

 
Councils should be encouraged to promote the League by way of brochures and information 
pamphlets and members should be encouraged to visit the national, provincial and diocesan 
websites often. Check our London Diocesan Website at: http://www.cwllondon.com 
 
Some Councils in our Diocese have a new Executive on board, so I encourage the new 
Correspondence Secretaries to attend all executive and general meetings of the council, submit 
all correspondence received to the President for her information and compose and send out all 
correspondence as directed.  
 
In your The Canadian League Magazine, you will find educational information on the Catholic 
Women's Leadership Foundation. Promoting and developing leadership abilities in our 
membership. 
 
 Submit articles [ON the Spot] the online newsletter, send in the names of members who 
received a pin and the years served to the League Lingo. Cards to the sick, bereaved families, 
special anniversaries and thinking of you.  
 
For all the correspondence Secretaries in the Parish Councils, I encourage you to obtain a copy 

of the Handbook for Secretaries, which can be downloaded from the national website. .  

I pray that Our Lady of Good Counsel will guide us.  

Yours in service of God 

Madeleine 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Resolutions Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Mary Bannon, 2nd Vice President,  Resolutions Chairperson 

Date:  May,  2017 

Directive #6 

“Do what today others won’t, so tomorrow, you can do what others can’t.” 
~ Brian Rogers Loop 

 

At convention, it was so wonderful to see so many faith-filled, resolute women, prophetesses and 

judges just like Deborah, my patron for this year.  Your vision enabled us to pass the resolution 

“2017-01 Inclusion of Nurses in Provincial Bill 163 (The Supporting Ontario’s First 

Responders Act)” Congratulations to Mary Ann Lealess from St. Vincent de Paul Council in 

Mitchell for all her hard work.   

  

While some of you believed the resolution should address more than 

just registered nurses, it is important to realize that on an issue this big it is best to take action 

one step at a time.  I liken it to the act of eating an elephant.  How do you eat an elephant?—One 

bite at a time!  We have done today what others wouldn’t so that tomorrow we can do what 

others can’t. 

 

Success Story from a CWL Resolution:  Resolution 2010:01 Crysotile Asbestos 

In December 2016 the Government of Canada announced a strategy to protect Canadians from 

exposure to asbestos.  New regulations are being developed to prohibit asbestos and products 

containing asbestos, by 2018. The Government of Canada will fully support the listing of 

chrysotile asbestos to the Rotterdam Convention. So, another resolution put into action because 

of the initiative and work of our nation-wide organization.  The voices of 82,000 women speak 

for important issues and obtain important results. 

Mary 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Spiritual Development Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Wilhelmina Kole, London Diocesan Chairperson, Spiritual Development Standing 

Committee 

Date:   May 2017 

Directive # 8 

“So how can members strive to experience this personal encounter (with Christ)?  It must begin 

in faith recognizing the need to draw closer to God – through scripture, the sacraments, in 

prayer and reflection.  …..”     Margaret Ann Jacobs in Spring 2017 issue the Canadian League 

The third form of prayer is the Prayer of Intercession.  In the Prayer of intercession, we are not 

concerned with our own needs, but with the needs of others.  We intercede for others, asking 

God to “shower” His mercy on them by answering their requests.  A prayer for family members, 

friends in crisis or those hurt by war and famine, is an example of this.  Another is to pray for the 

deceased. 

 

The fourth form of prayer is the Prayer of Thanksgiving.  In the prayer of thanksgiving , we 

thank God for all the good things that happen to us, as well as all the beauty of the earth and all 

those in it.  This is sometimes the most neglected form of prayer  Let’s change that!! 

 

The fifth form of prayer is the Prayer of Praise.  Prayers of praise acknowledge God for what he 

is.  The Catechism of the Catholic Church notes “Praise lauds God for his own sake and gives 

him glory, quite beyond what he does, bur simply because HE IS  It shows in the blessed 

happiness of the pure heart who loves God in faith before seeing him in glory” .  An example of 

this type of prayer is the Psalms.  Prayers of love and praise are another example. 

Try to make your place of prayer a quiet area where you can not only speak with God, but also 

listen to what He says to you.  Set aside a specific time each day to pray and it will soon become 

a habit. 

Yours in Christ, 

Willi 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Communication Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Mary Maxwell, Communication Chairperson 

Date:  May 2017 

Directive #6 

“Nothing is far from God.” St. Monica 

 

Our annual Diocesan convention is now in the history books or actually the reports given by the 

Executive members are now posted on our Diocesan website for all to see.  As well, you will see 

a link to the location of any pictures that were taken at the convention.  I am currently reading all 

the evaluations and creating a summary to help our executive in future planning. Thank you to 

everyone who took the time to fill out an evaluation.  Our convention demonstrated that a 

convention is a great opportunity to experience faith, fun and fulfillment. 

 

Parish council Presidents, please note as Be League has been discontinued, I invite you to submit 

any Service Awards to me and I will forward the information to the Provincial Communication 

Chairperson to be published in our monthly ON-Line Newsletter. Be sure that the council name 

and location are clearly noted.  This information can also be sent to our League Lingo.  The next 

deadline for submissions for articles is August 26th 2017 for the Fall League Lingo. 

 

World Communication Sunday 

 

World Communication Sunday is May 28,2017.  We are invited to reflect upon the media of 

communication (films, radio, television, newspapers, audiovisuals) and how these influence our 

lives. The media can promote values that lead to a more fully human society. We should support 

and promote worthwhile presentations on media and reject those which promote values contrary 

to spiritual growth.  Pope Francis reminds us that the Holy Spirit is always present and ready to 

reinvigorate us. Google Pope Francis- communication day and you can see his entire message 

“Those who, in faith, entrust themselves to the guidance of the Holy Spirit come to realize how God is present and at 

work in every moment of our lives and history, patiently bringing to pass a history of salvation. Hope is the thread 

with which this sacred history is woven, and its weaver is none other than the Holy Spirit, the Comforter. Hope is 

the humblest of virtues, for it remains hidden in the recesses of life; yet it is like the yeast that leavens all the dough. 

We nurture it by reading ever anew the Gospel, “reprinted” in so many editions in the lives of the saints who became 

icons of God’s love in this world. Today too, the Spirit continues to sow in us a desire for the Kingdom, thanks to all 

those who, drawing inspiration from the Good News amid the dramatic events of our time, shine like beacons in the 

darkness of this world, shedding light along the way and opening ever new paths of confidence and hope.”  

May our Lady of Good Counsel continue to guide us every day. Mary Maxwell 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Treasurers 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Mary Lappan, London Diocesan Treasurer 

Date:  May 2017 

Directive # 6 

              I hope everyone has recuperated from our busy convention. I certainly enjoyed 

meeting so many of my sisters in the League. I have emailed and/or spoken to you on the 

phone so it was great to finally have some personal contact with you. 

              Even though it's May, it's not too late to collect dues for this year. Call, send a 

reminder letter or make a visit to members that have not yet paid their dues. Try to find 

out why they are in arrears. They may have just forgotten or they might need help in some 

way. Whatever the reason, you may be able to help them. Don't forget about shut ins or 

nursing home members. They also need your support  

               Please use the forms with my name on them. You can discard any of the other 

forms. I have received many outdated forms with donations to charities we longer have on 

our list. 
 

               As this half of our year winds down make sure your books are in order. It would 

also be a good time to look at your budget and make sure your council is on target to 

accomplish the goals you have set.      
 

                 I hope to see many of you in Merlin on July 19th for our Day at the Shrine. This is 

always a relaxing, spiritually filled break in the summer.                            
                 
                    May Our Lady of Good Counsel guide you as you serve God and Canada. 

Blessings 
Mary Lappan 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Christian Family Life Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Kathy Levesque, Christian Family Chairperson 

Date:  May 13, 2017 

Directive #6 

“Love is shown by little things, by attention to small daily signs which make us feel at home.  

Faith grows when it is lived and shaped by love.  That is why our families, our homes, are true 

domestic churches.  They are the right place for faith to become life, and life to grow in faith.” 

(Pope Francis) 

It was so nice to see so many new and old faces at the 97 Diocesan Convention in Stratford.  I 

hope you all enjoyed yourselves and came home refreshed and regenerated.   

Marriage and family:    The National Week for Life and the Family is held from May 14th to 

May 21, 2017.   What a wonderful way to start off this event is Mother’s Day.  The Canadian 

Conference of Catholic Bishops (CCCB through the Canadian Organization for Life and Family 

(COLF) has resources to download for free.  Information may be found at http://ccb.ca or 

through http://colf.ca 

I have included a prayer on the following page for National Week for Life and the Family May 

14-21, 2017.  Please say this prayer as a family during that week. 

Two acronym tips were suggested: STOP and LOVE – If you find that you are a situation that 

may hurt someone with words or actions, please reflect on the words of the acronym. 

 (More information-  www.cwl.on.ca/CFL - Directive 7) 

TOOL – Teams of Our Lady – is a lay movement  officially recognized by Pope Francis.  A 

group meets monthly to share, pray and discuss challenges of living a Christian marriage and 

life.   (More information -  www.cwl.on.ca/CFL - Directive 7) 

Sanctity of Life:  There are many Mother’s Day Walks and Silent Vigil for the unborn.  If there 

are any in your area, please show your support.  We need to speak for the unborn and on 

Mother’s Day as it is a day to remember the children who cannot speak for themselves.  Their 

lives are so precious. 

Ministry to Youth -  Another division of TOOL that is for the youth is called YTOL – Youth 

Teams of Our Lady.  The youth group looks to Mary, Our Mother to lead them to be closer to her 

Son.  (More Information - www.cwl.on.ca/CFL - Directive 7 or go to 

http://www.ytolinternational.net/home/) 

 

May our Lady of Good Counsel guide us in all that we do.  Happy Mother’s Day! 

Blessings, 

Kathy Levesque

http://ccb.ca/
http://colf.ca/
http://www.cwl.on.ca/CFL%20-%20Directive%207
http://www.cwl.on.ca/CFL%20-%20Directive%207
http://www.cwl.on.ca/CFL%20-%20Directive%207
http://www.ytolinternational.net/home/
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PRAYER National Week for Life and the Family  

May 14-21, 2017  

 

 

O Mary, Mother of us all, 

 With you we open our hearts to receive the Gift of Divine Love; 

 With Good St. Joseph, pray that we may be hospitable in receiving 

 and generous in sharing that love. 

 As you united yourself to the life-giving passion of your Son, 

 Inspire us to give ourselves away in service to those with whom we live; 

 Through your prayers, obtain that in the receiving and giving of love, 

 We may be transformed into the image of your Beloved Son, 

 Mercy Incarnate, 

 and “Joy of Man`s Desiring.” 

Amen 

 Jesus, love incarnate, make us gifts to the world! 
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To: All Parish Presidents, Community Life Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Helga Stuermer, Community Life Standing Committee Chairperson 

Date: May 2017 

Directive # 6 

“See-, I have God for my help, He sustains my soul.” 

To you I call, for you will surely hear me o God! 

 

Dignity and Rights of Persons 

As I was pondering with what to start my directive, I came across an email a friend send to me. 

North Korea needs our help. I cried as I read this. A young girl addressed a delegation of 

young women and men. She needed to raise awareness to the world and shed light on the crises 

and oppression they are facing. “We are being forgotten”. No human being deserves to be 

oppressed just because of their birthplace, or being executed for watching a Hollywood movie or 

speaking out if another person is being unfairly punished. As a 13 year old she and her mother 

fled her country, but was targeted by the very persons who pledged to help them. Her mother 

sacrificed herself instead, but she was forced to watch her mother being raped. We need to 

petition China and governments around the world to put pressure on china not to send the 

refugees back to North Korea. They rather die, than go back. They often punish families up to 3 

generations if caught. We need to speak up and help support refugees of North Korea. Shed light 

on this and educate ourselves of their plight. 

Our participation of sending postcard against human trafficking, Pornography (protect our 

children) I often write to our government, even Mr. Trudeau himself. You will get answers, and 

not just form letters. They actually answered my points. So think outside the box. Yes each voice 

counts. Recently I wrote against legalizing Marijuana, except for medical needs prescribed by a 

DR. It is crazy to believe as they claim it will help keeping Cannabis away from children by 

legalizing Marijuana. Really? 

To contact Prime Minister Trudeau: http://pm.gc.ca/eng/contactpm; to contact a local MP: 

http://www.parl.gc.ca/parlamentarians/en/members:To visit Real Change.ca view platform 

commitments or direct your policy questions towards the relevant Department or Ministry by 

reaching the Ministers office. For contact information visit: 

http://www.parl.gc.ca/parlamentarians/en/ministries.To get to know your Cabinet better, 

Liberal.ca/cabinet/ I also have phone # 1888 542 3725 in case you cannot get answers to your 

questions. I hope this info will help and encourage you to get involved. 

 

We still need to petition  against bill 84, and now support the private member bill 129 this is an 

amendment to bill 84 (to protect Conscientious Objector’s act.) Our Drs. Nurses and other health 

care professionals should not be forced to participate in medical assistance in dying  

The bill will be debated on May 18th, 2017, so hurry and let your wishes be known. 

I recently received an email from the provincial community chair. I also had a conversation with 

her. In her letter she wrote: I quote her and hope this will interest you:

http://pm.gc.ca/eng/contactpm
http://www.parl.gc.ca/parlamentarians/en/members
http://www.parl.gc.ca/parlamentarians/en/ministries
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Did you know? 

• $32 billion is made worldwide per year from human trafficking average age 13 ½ years 

for prostitution. 

• There is a direct link between pornography and human trafficking 

• $96 billion is made in pornography each year 

• 68 billion daily internet searches for pornography 

• In Canada 90% of the victims of human trafficking are Canadians, Indigenous woman 

and youth are especially vulnerable. 2 web sites for more info: 

• :information-thetraffickedhuman.org, and www.rcmpgrc.gc.ca/ht-tp/index-eng.htm. 

Social and Economic justice; 

The refugees are still on our agenda and need more help to integrate into our society. I have 

written and talked about woman on the job, and had conversations with various agencies about 

equal pay for equal job. I feel as long a woman can perform a job same as a man, she should be 

given the opportunity to do so, provided she really can do it.  

At the convention we all listened to Pamela Bryson –Weaver a wonderful speaker about living 

with Autism Spectrum Disorder. She told me the government is planning to shorten the 

schooling and treatment that is available to help parents and children to learn and cope with this 

condition. This must not happen. Many children have found the one thing they excelled in and 

this made their life and their parent’s life so much better. I purchased a book for my friend whose 

grandchild has severe Autism. The classes he attends too try to teach him to communicate. He 

does punch at a handheld tablet computer. The parents are hoping in time he will learn how to 

use it. It is the only thing of interest for him. So they are hoping the cost cutting will not happen, 

especially for lower income families. 

Developing Countries: 

So many countries are struggling with clean water problems. When I visited Africa, I found this 

is one of the biggest problems. The Rotary clubs are actively helping there by digging wells and 

teaching the natives how to take care of them. Also Micro banking helps. This is where a loan to 

persons is given, and a sewing machine or a bike is purchased to start a business. Often after a 

year or two they are able to pay back the loan and are able to purchase a 2nd machine, and have 

several woman working for them. Mostly woman are successful in this. 

I hope you visited the display room at the convention in Stratford. I had made a display with 

many pictures from Afrikaans who have been helped by Development and Peace. Caritas does 

save lives. Our Indigenous people are being helped by many organizations. They definitely need 

our help through donations and collecting clothing and food. Vincent De Paul distributes all the 

way up to north of 60 to Wales Cove, and many other communities where useful skills are being 

taught. Hopefully it helps to alleviate suicidal incidents that are such an ongoing problem.  I had 

also right to life at the display and many pamphlets and handouts for the 9 day Spirit novena the 

value of live versus Euthanasia, info against human trafficking and against child porn. 

May the blessings of God the Father the Son and the Holy Spirit be with you all. 

Helga Stuermer  

http://www.rcmpgrc.gc.ca/ht-tp/index-eng.htm
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Directive # 6 

My dear Sisters in the League: 

I hope everyone enjoyed the convention in Stratford!  We had amazing speakers and good 

entertainment on Fun Night.  If you did not get a chance to hear the Executives’ presentation on 

their chosen Women of the Bible, they will be on the website where you can read them at your 

leisure. You might consider having each chairperson reading their counterparts presentation at 

your meeting…. just like attending convention! 

Mentoring:  Anne Madden gave a wonderful presentation on mentoring.  I hope your 

representative was able to take a few notes back to your council.  If at all possible try some of the 

exercises that were given…. a few of them were quite fun!  Just remember than mentoring 

involves more than just teaching…it requires compassion, patience, encouragement and love.  

All of us are mentors in one shape or form…think about your children whom you have been 

mentoring for a lifetime. 

Our next big event before the Fall Regional Days is the Merlin Shrine Day to be held on July 

19th.  Come for this wonderful day of reflection with your sisters in the League.  It is a great 

opportunity to enjoy the outdoors in a beautiful setting.  Looking forward to seeing everyone in 

Merlin! 

 

May our Lady of Good Counsel walk with you on your journey! 

 

Blessings
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To: All Parish Presidents, Education & Health Chairpersons 

CC: London Diocesan Council 

From:  Denise Lalonde Morris, Diocesan Education and Health Chairperson 

  Date:  May, 2017 

Directive # 7  

  “Inspired by The Spirit- Women Respond to God’s Call” 

It was not hard to become inspired if you were lucky enough to attend this year’s 

diocesan convention. The words of our National President, Margaret Ann Jacobs and our 

Provincial President–Elect, Anne Madden definitely gave us new directions to take our sisters in 

the League. 

Catholic Education 

 

Catholic Education Week in Ontario can be held any time between April 5 to May 30, 

2017. Please check with your local school and try to visit. Since prayer is a key component of 

our faith keep your local schools, their teachers, administrators and their students in your 

prayers.  Catholic education continues to be under attack especially at budget time. Please let 

your local politicians know where you stand.  

The Institute for Catholic Education is inviting everyone to participate in an on-line 

conversation about Catholic Education in Ontario. There are plans for a symposium in Toronto 

on November 14 and 15, 2017.    

Wellness and Sickness/ Disease 

 

Bill C-14 and the protection of Conscience Rights should be on everyone’s mind.  

Jeff Yurek, MPP (Elgin-Middlesex-London) has introduced his private member’s bill that would 

amend the government’s medical assistance in dying legislation {MAID}. Yurok’s amendments 

will allow health care professionals to refuse, directly or indirectly, to participate in MAID if it 

violates their conscience or religious beliefs, without facing discipline from their regulatory 

college. Please contact your local MPP and let them know how you feel. Please let all the people 

you know of this positive development so the vote will go how it should.  

 

 

Environment 

Summer is fast approaching. We need to pay attention to where we go and make sure we 

do not leave anything behind that the earth does not produce itself. Our beaches, parkland and 
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waterways always seem to suffer during summer break. Also, protect yourself and your families 

from the harmful rays of the sun. Please ask your families to travel safe on land, water and the 

sky so that everyone can return in the fall well rested and rejuvenated. 

May Our Lady of Good Counsel guide us and keep us safe. 

 

Have a Happy and Safe Summer Break! 

Denise Lalonde Morris 

 


